THE NATIONAL ASSEMBLY
QUESTION FOR WRITTEN REPLY
616.	Mr H B Holomisa (UDM) to ask the Minister of Trade and Industry:
(1)	With reference to the activities of the original owners of the Gold Reef City Casino Gambling Licence and the Gauteng Gambling Board (GGB), the Registrar of Companies and the National Lotteries Commission, NLC, formerly known as National Lotteries Board, NLB, (a) to which legal entity or entities was the Gold Reef City casino licence awarded, (b) what were the names of the directors of the entity or entities to whom the Gold Reef City casino licence was awarded on or about 22 April 1998;
(2)	whether the structure known as The Apartheid Museum was completed by Gold Reef City Casino, complying with the undertakings given to the Gauteng Gambling Board at the time of the application for a licence; 
(3)	whether an application for a grant-in-aid from the SA Apartheid Museum, Registration Number 2001/019108/08, and signed off by a certain person (name furnished) was received by the National Lotteries Board in November 2004; if so, 
(4)	who were the referees the specified person listed in the statutory declaration on behalf of the SA Apartheid Museum; 
(5)	was a grant-in-aid amounting to R1, 58 million approved and paid to SA Apartheid Museum, Registration Number 2001/019108/08 by the National Lottery Board with regard to the above mentioned application?NW728E




Reply 
1. (a) According to the response received from the NGB, the licence was awarded jointly to Akani Egoli (Pty) Ltd (licence holder) formerly a dormant company known as Tacasa Investment (Pty) Ltd and Casino Austria International Holding GmbH (casino operator / management).
(b) According to the response received from the NGB, the directors were as follows:
i. Krok Martin Zane 
ii. Krok Maxim 
iii. Matthews Kgomotso Regina
iv. Thlabi  Brynner Brian 
v. Schutte  Barend Jacobus 
vi. Hautmann Jurgen 
vii. Farrow John Robert Henry 
viii. Mzizi Daniel 
ix. Moloko Richard Thabo
x. Williams Robert John 
xi. Ndlovu Maduke Lot 
xii. Khoza Ruel Jethro
2. 	According to the response received from the NGB, the answer is in the affirmative.
3. 	According to the response received from the National Lotteries Board (NLB) and now the National Lotteries Commission (NLC), on 3 November 2004, an application signed by one Mr. C M Till was received.
4. 	According to the response received from the NLC, the referees cited on the application were:
i. 	Mr George Bizos
ii. 	Mr Richard Moloko; and
iii. 	Mr Reuel Khoza
5.	According to the response received from the NLC, the grant of R1 585 000.00 was awarded and paid in three tranches between April 2008 and August 2014 to SA Apartheid Museum with Registration Number 2001/019108/08 by the National Lotteries Board.


